
       
       CIRCULAR NO: AIRRBOF/ SP 23 /2019-20                                      Date: 21-01-2020 
 
       All Affiliates/ Members 
       (Please re-circulate) 

 
 

Sub: Strike on 31st Jan & 1st Feb 2020 

 

You may be aware of the decision of UFBU to go on strike on 31st January & 1st February 
2020 on a 12 point charter of demand. Just after the issue of the notice of UFBU, we had 
requested UFRRBU through Whatsapp for observing the said strike. But they informed us 
through Whatsapp that the RRB issues should be incorporated in their demands (UFBU). 
Immediately we requested our General Secretary, AIBOC, Com. Soumya Datta to place 
our demand to the UFBU Convener for incorporating RRB issues so that RRBs may also 
observe the Strike. Com. General Secretary informed us that UFBU had already issued 
the notice to all concerned, therefore it was not possible to incorporate our issues at 
present. But AIBOC is much concerned over our issues. He also informed us that as 
AIBOC was a participant in the said strike and the issues of UFBU were equally relevant 
to the RRBs also, therefore AIBOC expected that all constituent units including those in 
the RRBs should observe the strike. 

 
He has given a direction to us that RRB may issue a separate strike notice wherein they 
may include their issues along with the issues already raised by UFBU. Accordingly we 
have sent a separate notice to Govt. of India, Ministry of Finance, NABARD and Central 
Labour Commissioner. We reproduce hereunder the Circular of UFBU and our Notice for 
your information. 
 
 
With greetings, 

 
(S.K.PAL) 
GENERAL SECRETARY 

 

 


